
SJB DRIVE-THROUGH INSTRUCTIONS 

1. Join the Drive-through queue in Dulkara Road from Hillview Street only. Do not join 
the queue in Dulkara Road from the opposite direction, Shoalhaven Drive, where you 
will have to turn right, across the traffic, to enter the school. This creates a gridlock in 
Dulkara Rd and makes parking and leaving very difficult for the neighbours and other 
parents who wish to park and walk in.  

 
2. Do not start lining up in Dulkara Road until 3.05pm. Please do NOT enter the school 

grounds on Meacham Way until 3:10pm.  
 

3. To assisting in easing the traffic congestion around the neighbouring streets during 
Drive-through time (8-9am and 2.30-3.30pm), we ask that you only enter Meacham 
Way into the school by making a left-hand turn from Dulkara Road (via Hillview St) and 
leave via a left-hand turn into Dulkara Road towards Shoalhaven Drive. Put simply, 
please only enter and leave Meacham Way, by making a left-hand turn during the 
morning drop-off and afternoon pick-up time. See diagram below. 

 

 
 

4. Please have an A4 sized sign with SURNAME in large black capital letters on the front 
passenger side for teachers to sight when calling out the child (ren) to come to the car. 

 

5. At drop off and pick up times, parents MUST NEVER GET OUT OF THE CAR because 
it slows the flow of traffic and causes a hazard. 

 

6. Each child must get in and out of the car on the passenger’s side only, NEVER THE 
DRIVER’S SIDE. 

 

7. Parents must ensure all children can BUCKLE THEMSELVES IN once they are inside 
the car. It will hold up the queue if a parent has to do it, keeping in mind the driver or 
any other adult cannot get out of their car. 

 

8. When driving out of MEACHAM WAY always TURN LEFT, never RIGHT during these 
times: 8 – 9am & 2.30 – 3.30pm. There is a NO RIGHT TURN restriction during these 
times for which you can be fined for not obeying. 



 
Please help us keep everyone safe, ensure efficient traffic control and ease congestion by 
adhering to these instructions. If someone else, e.g. grandparents, family friend uses drive-
through, please ensure they are familiar with these instructions.  
 
Many thanks  
SJB 

 

 


